




Minutes of Sept 19, 2013 were reviewed. Approved as submitted.
Updates: The KBH 2010 MCoC project in Waterville should be open by the end of February.

Presentations:
PATH: Federal funding for the PATH program had been flat funded for the last 20 years at about $300,000 with an additional $100,000 Match from the state. The recent shift toward privatization of TCM services has allowed those funds to be moved to PATH, along with additional Match dollars, bringing the new PATH budget to about $1.5 Million. The old PATH program was focused on outreach, engagement, and referral, with the goal of connecting someone from shelter or the streets to Case Management in a Community Mental Health Center. Resources were allocated fairly evenly statewide, and were designated 50/50 for Adults and Children. 
The new RPF process allowed DHHS to rethink this entire system. Sheldon stated that he cannot emphasize enough the importance of using HMIS data to inform, design, and monitor the new process. Everything at the state and federal level requires data driven decision making. We know there are rural parts of the state that are under-reported in terms of homelessness – but we cannot redirect resources based on anecdotal information. Over time, PATH will be able to provide more data for these areas, making a much more complete picture. Fortunately for our state, MaineHousing incorporated a PATH Module into HMIS some time ago – it will need some adjustments as the program develops but it has allowed PATH to begin utilizing HMIS from the start of this new implementation.  
Don explained how Catholic Charities provides PATH services, both directly and by way of a number of Sub-contracts throughout the state. Path uses a localized referral approach, connecting clients to resources in their communities. The funding has been allocated based on available data. For example, Region 1 is getting about 55% of the total. PATH is not intended to be the ‘be all, end all’ program to end Chronic Homelessness – other case managers and other programs are still important, but PATH is designed to work with the hardest to serve – those most difficult to engage with – who may not have other workers, who may not even have a diagnosis. PATH is not driven by a reimbursable billable hours model – it is performance based, with targeted goals, being tracked and measured in HMIS. There is a 6 month limit for PATH once a person is participating, with the intent that they will be connected to other long term workers and other resources by then, BRAP and Shelter Plus Care, for example, but there is no time limit on engagement and outreach activities. Also, in terms of concerns about duplicative Case Management, having a PATH worker WILL NOT jeopardize a client’s ability to access shelter based case management services.
Betty pointed out that many of the folks with the highest needs in her community will never be identified as Chronic Homeless or Long Term Stayers because they are not spending that many nights at the shelter – it is a dry shelter serving families as well as individuals, so folks with serious substance abuse or mental health issues are not staying there. PATH does not require that they be at the shelter – it can work with them where ever they are at – and can document their status in HMIS to show that these populations do exist even in rural areas. PATH is going to be capturing data statewide. Even though shelters in Maine do not share data with each other, if agreements are put in place between the shelters and the PATH program, the PATH data will paint a broader picture than the shelters alone have been able to. 

Norman said that in Portland, Shelter Plus Care is now focusing on CH and LTS’s – and coordinating with PATH and the shelters to identify who needs the assistance - housing and other services – they can provide. Getting folks into housing with services is the key to their long term stability.
Don said that they recognize that it is important to remain open to the experience ‘on the ground’ as the PATH program ramps up and becomes fully implemented. They want to be able to adapt and evolve – to be responsive to what the data is showing them. 
Business:

Continuum Planning Grant: As mentioned last month, we need to create two committees, each made up of four people – two from each Continuum, one from a CoC funded agency and one from a non-funded agency. One Committee will work on Coordinated Intake and Assessment. The other will work on Project Monitoring and Performance. Portland has selected Heather Rhoda and Joe Everett to serve on the Coordinated Assessment Committee and Jon Bradley and Dan Coyne (United Way of Greater Portland) to serve on Monitoring and Performance. After some discussion, MCOC approved Sandra Kimball and Don Harden for M&P and Ginny Dill and Heather Rhoda for CA. There was debate as to whether Heather could or should serve as representative for both CoC’s and it was agreed that she could. 

Nominations and election for the open Co-Chair position: As part of the above discussion, Sandra said she could serve on a committee, if she were freed from her duties as a co-chair of MCOC – her term officially ending this month. Heather then nominated Ginny Dill to serve as a co-chair of MCOC. Ginny accepted the nomination, which was then seconded by Sandra and put to a vote. Ginny was duly elected as the third co-chair on MCOC without objection.
NOFA GOALS and Preparation: Once again, MaineHousing, as Collaborative Applicant, has contracted with Anne Gass to assist MCOC with their annual funding application. Anne has already met with the Steering Committee once. A memo from Anne detailing the major points covered in that discussion was sent out with the notice of today’s meeting. 
Scott pointed out that traditionally, at least in theory, the entire MCOC membership is supposed to review and approve the entire application prior to submission. In practice, while the full group may review early drafts of some materials, there is rarely time before the deadline to go over the entire document. The Steering Committee reviews the entire application, section by section, and gets approval from the full group to make any necessary changes and approve the final draft prior to submission. Last year was a rare exception where we had to call an emergency full MCOC meeting to discuss the budget issues. We hope that will not happen again.  In an effort to streamline the process, and avoid any unnecessary delays or confusion, it was suggested we formalize the actual process now, and not wait till the last minute. The full group will be kept informed through regular meetings and postings of important information, and any member is able to attend Steering Committee meetings, or participate on a committee if they have interest in a particular topic. A Motion was made by Scott, and seconded by Heather, that MCOC now authorize the Steering Committee to Draft, Finalize and Approve the MCOC NOFA Application for submission to HUD by MaineHousing as Collaborative Applicant. Passed.
Project Applicant Registration: While registration is not yet open, applicants can go into esnaps to make sure their Applicant Profile is up to date. There are detailed instructions on how to do this at https://www.onecpd.info/e-snaps/guides/coc-program-competition-resources/
Steering Committee: The information discussed at the last Steering meeting has already been covered here today.

Project Committee: Is now following up with Renewal Projects on any questions raised during the Monitoring process. They hope to have the final results of 2013 Monitoring out soon. They also have updated Scoring Templates, but are waiting for the NOFA details in order to finalize.
Data Committee: Meeting has been moved to next week. Will focus on developing a Scoring Template for HMIS . Cindy mentioned that there is a NERHMIS (New England Regional HMIS) meeting tomorrow to discuss the upcoming Point in Time Count, Housing Inventory Chart Update, and AHAR submissions, and she encouraged the Data Committee, and anyone else interested, to participate or at least listen in by conference call. Cindy will send the call in number out to the MCOC list this afternoon. 

Awa asked that the HMIS Team also send that information to the HMIS Users list, since not everyone is on both of these lists and the HMIS Users are probably the ones who need to hear this information. Awa also reminded everyone that their agency can run Interim Review Reports in HMIS to check their data quality and completeness to prepare for the AHAR and the NOFA.

Resource Committee: Recently coordinated a Maine Equal Justice Partners Training at the Region 2 Homeless Council meeting. They are also getting out and making connections with local groups such as the Augusta Working Group, the Franklin County Coalition, and the Knox County Coalition.
Policy Committee: Cullen reported that the shutdown has officially ended as of today, but the negative impacts on programs, and the economy in general, will continue for a while, and will likely result in further cuts to funding to programs we work with. 

There is currently a federal proposal – HR2070 – that is trying to change a portion of the McKinney-Vento act in order to allow non-profits to administer Rental Assistance programs. Currently they are prohibited from doing so. At the State level, while LD589 did not pass, it has now been revised and re-submitted as LD2569, requiring state government to work in concert with the Maine Plan to End and Prevent Homelessness.
At the October Statewide Homeless Council meeting there was:

- A presentation by the 100,000 Homes Campaign, and several communities expressed interest learning more and possibly participating. 

- Information was also provided on how Massachusetts is using the 1115 Medicaid Waiver as a way to provide some community based services to people experiencing homelessness.  

- The Shelter Funding Ad Hoc Committee is drafting a legislative proposal to increase state funding of emergency shelters, and a policy requesting that DHHS allow more that one Case Manager at a time to work with clients who are currently in emergency shelters.
- Reminders about the Veteran’s Stand Down at Togus Saturday Oct 19th and the 2013 Affordable Housing Conference in Portland on October 30th.
Other Business:
Donna welcomed some new faces to the table and gave them a chance to introduce themselves and their program to the group. Larry Duquette and Alan Plummer from Veteran’s Inc., and Michael Tilton of ESM, who have contracted with Veteran’s Inc., talked about their expanded efforts in Maine to provide outreach and engagement to Veteran’s and their families who are homeless or at risk of homelessness, to connect them with the VA, Veteran’s Centers, affordable housing, and other available services and resources.  Larry and Michael work in the Augusta area, while Alan works out of Lewiston where Veteran’s Inc is developing a 20 bed emergency shelter for Veteran’s in the former Saint Joseph’s School building, where, in addition to housing, services will also focus on training, education, and employment opportunities.

Next meeting: 

November 21, 2013 from 1:00 to 3:00
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Augusta:  Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Chet Barnes (SAMHS/ DHHS), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Betty Palmer (Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter), Arwen Roth (VA), Donna Kelley (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Sheldon Wheeler (SAMHS/DHHS), Don Harden (Catholic Charities of Maine/PATH), Roberta Mullan (SAMHS/DHHS), Julia Mason (SAMHS/DHHS), Sean Weed (Mid-Maine Homeless Shelter), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Cindy McPherson (SAMHS/ DHHS), Larry Duquette (Veteran’s Inc.), Michael Tilton (ESM Inc.), Alan Plummer (Veteran’s Inc.)


Bangor: Sandra Kimball (CHCS), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rowena Griffin (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter), Gail Garrow (OHI), Rindy Fogler (City of Bangor), Sister Lucille MacDonald (Emmaus Shelter)


Portland: Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Shana Pike (MAPS), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Norman Maze (Shalom House), Anne Gass (ABG Consulting)


Presque Isle:  Steve Eyler (Homeless Services of Aroostook), Francine Stark (Hope & Justice Project)


Farmington: Pat Starbird (Western Maine Homeless Outreach), Sara Sniadecki (Maine Families-Franklin) 





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  October 17, 2013


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
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